
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of September 8, 2023  

Vegetation and tree removals along 
the rail corridor near King City GO  
September 2023 to March 2024 

 
 
 
 

   

 
Work is underway to deliver the GO Expansion Program and prepare for the future electrification of 
GO service. To support this work, Metrolinx will need to clear, remove and prune designated trees and 
vegetation located within and along the Barrie rail corridor between Kirby Road and Dufferin Street, as 
well as between Bathurst Street and Engelhard Drive.  
 
Once cleared, growth control zones will be established to manage vegetation inside the corridors over 
the long term. Trees removed as part of this work within King Township, the City of Vaughan and Town 
of Aurora will be replaced through a tree restoration program based on the Metrolinx Vegetation 
Guideline (2022).  
 
 



 

 As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or extended 
due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français sur 
demande.  

Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Contact Us: 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter: @Metrolinx 
Visit the website: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/barrie-line-go-expansion/what-were-building/king-city-go-station 

 

 
 
 
When will this be happening? 
 
Duration:  
September 2023 to March 2024 
 
Work Hours:  
7:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Sunday to Saturday 
 
What does this mean for you? 
 
Noise 
Residents and businesses near the rail corridor can expect to hear noise caused by trucks, chainsaws, 
woodchippers and other construction equipment related to this work. Work will be conducted quickly 
and as efficiently as possible to minimize disturbances. 
 
Tree Markings 
You may also see dots on the trees within and along the rail corridor that have been identified for 
removal. 
 
Invasive tree species will be chipped on site. 
 
For more information about our Vegetation Management and Tree Compensation program, please 
visit: www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/vegetation-management-and-tree-compensation-
program 
 
 
Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 
For more information on GO Expansion in your community, visit our website at www.metrolinx.com. 
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